Page 1 of 2

[image: image1.png]‘Woodland Hills
‘Warner Center
Neighborhood Council



                                                                                     
[image: image2.wmf]
MINUTES
Of the Wednesday, April 2, 2008
Woodland Hills Warner Center Neighborhood Council
SPECIAL Council Meeting

Held at the Pacific Boys Lodge Conference Room, 4900 Serrania Avenue, Woodland Hills, CA 91364
Call to Order at 6:08 p.m. 

Attendance: 15 voting members present, 0 alternates present – quorum established. Approximately 8 guests. 

1.    Public Announcements:  None
2.    Minutes:   A motion was made by August Steurer, Chair, PLUM Committee, to recommend that the Woodland Hills Warner Center Neighborhood Council vote in favor of denying the application by the owners of the restaurant “Red Square” located at    Ventura Boulevard, Woodland Hills, CA to allow up to 48 seats and music speakers on an approximately 848 square foot “patio/storage” area on the north side of the building. 

             2nd James Anderson   
John Mazur, Member, PLUM Committee, presented a “conditions” report based upon his personal    visitations to the site. Showed pictures of open alcohol containers and other trash strewn about and read comments made by neighbors of the property concerning the detrimental conditions the Subject Property’s patrons cause in the neighboring area.

Edwin Stegmann, Attorney at Law, gave a presentation on behalf of the owners of subject property. Said facility is beneficial for its dancing activities. 

Sergeant Carney, LAPD Vice Division, reported that LAPD has a 7 month long open investigation of the Subject Property. Presented incident log book related to investigation and said that last summer the LAPD responded to 2 to 3 radio calls per night at the Subject Property.

Bill Larson, Deputy City Attorney, commented that the club is frequently “rented” to promoters. The problems typically occur when the facility is rented out for these “parties”/concerts. The Armenian street gang “Armenian Power” (sic) and the Latino street gang from Canoga Park frequent the establishment and cause most of the problems. He stated that the issues typically responded to are considered “hard crimes” and is not just noise violations or minor nuisances. Mr. Larson commented that there had been a criminal case filed in the past by the City of Los Angeles for illegal use of the patio. This criminal complaint was filed against the previous owner of the property.


Advised that there will be a Police Commission hearing on May 22, 2008 at Parker Center re the nuisance activity observed at the Subject Property.

Motion Passed  - Vote: 15 ayes, 0 nay, 

Meeting Adjourned. 6:59pm

Respectfully submitted,

Scott Silverstein

Secretary
Woodland Hills-Warner Center Neighborhood Council

20929 Ventura Boulevard Suite 47-535, Woodland Hills, CA 91364
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